
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 21 JANUARY 2008

 

EX.003/08
**REVENUE BUDGET 2008/09 TO 2010/11 (Key Decision)

(In accordance with paragraph 15(1) of the Overview and Scrutiny Procedure Rules, the Mayor has agreed that call-in procedures should not be applied to this item)

Portfolio  - Finance and Performance Management

Subject Matter - The Director of Corporate Services submitted Report CORP.83/07 providing an update to Report CORP.68/07 which was considered by the Executive on 17 December 2007 (EX.322/07) and which was the basis of the Executive's draft budget issued for consultation purposes.

The Director advised that their report had been amended to reflect the Executive's draft budget proposals issued on 17 December and highlighted the main changes from the previous report (CORP.68/07).  She also advised that there were still a large number of significant issues affecting projections that were still unknown or awaiting confirmation, these included :

(a)
Revenue Support Grant settlement for the period 2008/09 to 2010/11 - details of the provisional settlement had been received subject to a formal consultation period.  The final settlement was expected at the end of the week.

(b)
The outcome of the Job Evaluation Project which was expected in Summer 2008.

(c)
Specific Government grant allocations including the Local Authority Business Growth Initiative Scheme and the Housing and Planning Delivery Grant.  Announcements on these grants had been delayed.

(d)
The results of the Triennial re-evaluation of the Pension Fund.

The Finance and Performance Management portfolio holder commented that the Executive's budget proposals would have to be made against a background of an extremely poor Revenue Support Grant settlement for this year and an indication of worse to come in future years.  The Government was also putting additional costs on the Council, such as Concessionary Fares.

The Executive had managed to produce a budget whilst keeping the Council Tax increase to 3.5%, despite other additional costs such as Job Evaluation.  The budget proposals, which would be tabled later in the meeting, would bolster the Council's already strong reserve position and asset base and would strengthen the position in terms of treasury management.

Summary of options rejected - None

DECISION

That the following recommendations outlined in paragraph 9.1 of Report CORP.83/07 be taken into account as part of the Executive's budget proposals and recommendation of a budget to Council on 5 February 2008 :

(a)
Approval of the revised estimates for 2007/08 totalling £19.422m and the consequential reduction by £2.347m in reserves together with the 2008/09 base estimates of £18.720m (paragraph 3.1).

(b)
Any savings and increased income as summarised in Appendix D of CORP.83/07.

(c)
Any new spending commitments as summarised in Appendix E of CORP.83/07.

(d)
The amount to be appropriated from balances and reserves by way of a contribution to General Fund revenue expenditure requirements in 2008/09.

(e)
Directions to be given to the Council on the budgetary discipline to be followed in 2008/09 to 2010/11 and on the criteria to be applied in the strategic reallocation of resources to meet the future budget requirements identified in the Medium Term Financial Outlook.

Reasons for Decision - To enable the Executive's budget proposals to be prepared.







